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2016 
 President 
  Jerry Kawatski 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  Mel Stark 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Jim Haas 
  Bob Schumann 
  Mark Steffen 
  Frank Wilke 
 

 Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webmaster 
  Frank Wilke 

 

Membership Dues 

Membership dues are $40.00 per year. Dues are due 
on February 15 of each year. Members receive a 50% 
discount on dues by working a minimum 4 hours for 
the club throughout the year. Members who have not 
paid their dues by the due date will not receive credit 
for hours worked and will have their name removed 
from the club roster. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the second 
Monday of the month at Fox Run Lanes in Waukesha. 
The Board typically meets 45 minutes prior to the 
member meeting. 

Spark and Sputter 

The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is published 6 
times per year on the even numbered months. The 
deadline for articles and pictures for the newsletter is 
2 weeks prior to the newsletter being published. 

Send items to be published in the newsletter to  
Bob Merner or email at romer512@gmail.com 

FEATURED CAR 

COVER PICTURE 

1953 BUICK SPECIAL Model 48D 

OWNED BY MEL STARK 

I found this car at a car show in Milwaukee in August of 2007. 

The odometer showed 58,068 miles which I believe to be 

original. The 2 door post is rather rare with only 

approximately 53,700 produced as most were 2 door 

hardtops. This car sold new for approximately $2,000 which 

was considerably more than a Ford or Chevrolet. The 1953 

Special was the last Buick to use the Fireball Straight 8. The 

Super and Roadmaster were already using the Nailhead V-8.  

I had the car repainted the car’s original color as the paint on 

the hood and trunk was polished through. After acquiring the 

car, I replaced the points and condenser, coil, fuel pump and 

rebuilt the carburetor as a precaution. This car has the Dyna-

flow transmission which was used by Buick from 1947—1963. 

In 1953 the Dyna-flow transmission was redesigned which 

resulted in better efficiency, especially at highway speeds, 

and a higher level of performance and no penalty regarding 

the trademark smoothness. The car gets approximately 12 

MPG in local driving. The engine runs so quiet that you can 

hardly hear it run. It is a very nice riding and a fun car to 

drive. 

Mel 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Regular Meeting August 8, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order with 50 members present, the meeting was started with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
Officers and Board members were introduced. There were no new members or guests in attendance 

 

President’s Report: Jerry Kawatski reminded everyone that there will be pizza at Fox Run after the car show. 
Everyone who worked at the show is invited to enjoy. All workers should wear their RED club worker shirts 
during the car show to identify yourself as a club member. Club members should park in the Learning Center 
parking lot located on the north end of the park. The board is looking at changing the date of our show by one 
week as not to compete with the Watertown River fest Show. This will be discussed a future board meetings.  

Vice President’s Report: Steve Heinemann said it appears that Moreland Road will be closed during our car 
show and everyone should enter on the south end. Signs will be posted around the city to assist spectators and 
participants to get to Frame Park. Steve still has paper copy rosters and Spark and Sputters available. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jim Young gave a summary treasurer’s report for the month of July. The report was 
approve as presented. 

Secretary’s Report: Mel Stark read the minutes from the July meeting. minutes were approved as read. 

 

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:  Judy Sodemann had no report. 

Fire Truck: Tom Garibaldi said he will bring the fire truck to the car show where it will be displayed alongside 
a new Waukesha Fire truck as well as other fire department equipment. At 2:30 there will be a formal 
ceremony where the club truck will be presented to the Waukesha Fire Department Historic Association. After 
the show the truck will be driven to the Fire Station on Pearl Street where it will take its place on display with 
truck #2. 

Iola Swap Meet: The swap meet was rather quiet this year. 

Frame Park Show:  Put out your yard signs the Monday before the show and remember to take them down 
after the show. El Rey and the Nightbeats will perform starting at noon. 

Picnic and Auction:  The annual picnic and auction will be September 11 at Nettisheim Park in Pewaukee. 
Bring a dish to pass and items that you don’t want for the auction. All items are auctioned off and the proceeds 
are donated to a Waukesha Charity. The picnic starts at noon with the auction to follow.
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Waukesha Old Car Club Regular Meeting September 12, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order with 39 members present, the meeting was started with the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
Officers and Board members were introduced. There were no new members or guests in attendance 

 

President’s Report: Jerry Kawatski said Jim Pepper will talk to the members about winter storage of vehicles 
at the October meeting. Jerry asked for a show of hands of those who wish to have an Appreciation Banquet 
next year. The vote was yes. The Banquet will be February 25, 2017. The location has not been finalized at this 
time. Jerry is looking for a few members to assist in going through the items still in the storage facility. He 
would like to dispose of all the items not being used and hopefully not rent storage but purchase a second 
trailer to store the remaining items. The annual audit of the Treasurers’ books for this year has not occurred as 
yet. Jerry asked Bob Tieberg to create a committee to have this done. 

Vice President’s Report: Steve Heinemann said that he has extra Spark and Sputters available, see him if you 
want one. He also has hats and some of the old style window decals.  

Treasurer’s Report: Jim Young gave a summary treasurer’s report for the month of August which included the 
car show. All the bills from the car show are not in yet but income was down from other years. 

Secretary’s Report: Mel Stark read the minutes from the August meeting. minutes were approved as read.  

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:  Judy Sodemann had no report. Jerry Kawatski reported that Tim Hunkins had heart 
surgery and is on the mend. 

Fall Jefferson: Len Litt talked about Jefferson. He said it will be September 23-25. Set up is Friday morning. 
Call him for the exact time. As in the past, all members are welcome to sell under the club tent. It is $10.00 to 
sell and if you don’t help set up and take down the tent it is $15.00 

Car Show Tee Shirts: Mark Oravetz said that he has a very limited supply of shirts left from the show. He 
wants to sell them. If you want one contact him to see what he has left. He will no longer be getting children's 
sizes as they just don’t sell. 

Fall Cruise:  Dale Schneider has organized a Fall Cruise for the weekend of October 7, 8, & 9. They will be 
leaving from the Hardees on I94 and 83 at 1:30 and heading up to Chippewa Falls. They will visit the 
Leinenkugel Brewery and a Winery. Contact Dale @ 262-252-3035 for hotel and other information. 
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Chief Steve Howard accepts the Firetruck 

from Club President Jerry Kawatski 
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Didn’t Know 

they made  

Diet Water  
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Kilpatrick 
Engine and Transmission 

James C. Kilpatrick 

President 

 2901 Badger Drive   Waukesha, WI 53188 

 262-549-5158 

The club is inviting businesses to advertise in the 
Spark and Sputter. The advertising year goes from 
March to March. If you would like to have a busi-
ness card ad in the Spark & Sputter plus on the 
club web site, please contact via email me at 
 stevehwocc@yahoo.com or at 262-782-4066. 

mailto:stevehwocc@yahoo.com
tel:262-782-4066
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For Sale: Central Machinery #596 3hp Heavy Duty bench 

grinder, 1720 rpm, 1” arbor. Includes 1 10” wire wheel, 2 10” 

stone wheels, guards, tool rests, eye shields and 3.5” steel 

pipe pedestal stand.   110volt 20amp. Includes 50’ of 10-3 

Romex, 30 amp breaker. Asking $250.00 Contact Rob 

Roszkowski @ 262-594-5099 

For Sale: Scotts Lawn Tractor built by John Deere, 17.5 hp 

Kohler engine, hydrostatic drive, new battery, 42 inch deck 

$500.00 Contact Jim Young @ 262-549-4558 

For Sale: 1941 Chrysler Windsor, 69,999 original miles, Last 

licensed in 1972, Garage stored for last 20 years, Original 

paint and interior, runs, needs brake work. Asking $12,000 or 

offer. Contact Jerry Dye. Lead from Tim Hunkins 

For Sale: Complete cutting torch set, includes 48” tall oxygen 

cylinder, 24” tall acetylene cylinder, Cart, Goggles, Gauges, 

Hoses, Striker, and Cutting torch. 

1 horsepower air compressor with tank, 4, 5 gallon gas cans, 

(like new) 1, 5 gallon kerosene can (like new) 2, industrial type 

fans with guards, one 24” and one 18” pole or wall mount. 

Prices are negotiable, Contact Al Schultz @ 262-968-2092. 
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

Coming Events 

 October 7-9 Fall Tour to Chippewa Falls. Page 4 

 October  10 Membership Meeting, 

 the Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

 October 31 Halloween 

 November 6 Daylight Savings Time ends 

 November 14 Membership Meeting, 

 the Board meets prior to the membership meeting 

 November 20 Waukesha Christmas Parade 

 this years theme is Star Spangled Christmas Parade 


